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Missionaries in Lucan 
Those of you who attend Mass in any of the three Lucan Parishes will be 

aware that the parishes are served by several priests from abroad.  We have 

four African priests in our grouping and one from mainland China. Fr. John 

Laizar is a Spiritan priest from Tanzania and is full time in Divine Mercy, 

Lucan South.  Fr. Joseph Hao (On right) is Chinese and for the last couple 

of years has worked on a part-time basis between the three parishes as 

needed while completing studies in Maynooth.  He leaves us shortly to 

return to China, and we wish him well, with gratitude for his service among 

us.  Within weeks of his arrival he surprised us all by leading the congregation in St. Marys in  

‘A thiarna déan trócaire’ Fair play to him! 
 

Fr. Pius Faruna (On left) hails from Nigeria and having completed his masters 

he is now studying for a Doctorate in moral Theology in Maynooth while 

working part-time mainly in St. Patrick’s Esker as well as St. Marys. 
 

The two most recent additions to the grouping are two 

Uganda priests from the diocese of Kasese in Uganda 

Fathers Dominic Kwikiriza (on the right) and Father Ubaldo 

Muhindo (below). Both have completed studies in DCU and their bishop has 

kindly agreed to them working as curates in Dublin for a couple of years before 

returning to Uganda.  These men all come from countries where Irish Missionaries 

have worked in the past, they are in a sense the fruits of 

Irish Missionary labours, and we are indeed blessed to have 

them to work among us.  At a time when vocations to priesthood and religious 

life in Ireland have all but dried up, it’s refreshing to know that in many other 

places many young people are hearing and answering the call to ministry. The 

new mission territory is now Europe where faith is declining and religious 

practice falling. 
 

I think it was Shakespeare in his play Julius Caesar who said “There is a tide in 

the affairs of men.” and while the tide of faith is out in these parts it’s great to know that it is not so in 

other places. 

These men from distant countries bring a whole new experience of the Church to us, an experience of 

a young church full of vibrancy and enthusiasm and we thank God for their presence among us.  Little 

did the Irish missionaries of former times realise the seeds that they were sowing would ultimately 

bear fruit in the service of their homeland. God truly does work in mysterious ways! 
 

Philip Curran 
St. Mary’s Lucan. 
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Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

 www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday 10am to 1pm and 2pm to 

4pm. Wednesday 2pm to 4pm. For your 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30pm in the 

morning and before 3.45pm in the afternoon as 

we close promptly. 
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 opening hours 9am to 8pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline 

are both on the same number 0761 07 2000 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7pm to 8pm. FLAC Legal 

Information & Referral line 1890 350 250 (lo-

call from landlines) / 01 8745690 (mobiles).  

 

 

Diabetes Care: Free Structured Dietetic Care 
& Education Programme for People With Type 
2 Diabetes! 
Community Dietitians are running X-PERT, a 6 

week group programme that provides dietetic 
care and diabetes education. 
 

DESMOND is a 6 hour programme to learn 
more about your Type 2 Diabetes. 
 

Please call Elaine Brennan, Diabetes Education 
Co-ordinator on 076 6958054for more 

information and to book your place.  

 

 

Esker Active Retirement Association 
Our club starts back Wednesday 11th 

September in St Andrew’s Church Hall at 

1.30pm till 4pm.   

Looking forward to seeing everyone again. 

New members welcome. 

Marian Egan (Club Secretary) 086 1269 043  

 

 

Ahmadiyya Muslim Association  
5k Charity Walk 
Date: Sunday 15th September 2019 

Location: Promenade Salthill, Galway.  

Distance: 5K 

Registration time: 11:00 am  

Registration Fee: Single:  €10, Families €15 
Light refreshments will be served after the walk 

FREE Five Week Basic iPhone, iPad, 
Tablet and Smartphone Class  

Commencing in Lucan Library on Tuesday 

17th September from 10:30 – 12:30. If you 

would like to book a place please enquire in the 

Library. 
 

 

 

 

Sarsfield Park & District  
Residents Association 
Residents meeting 10th September at 8pm in 

Kenny’s Function Room. Local representatives 

are welcome to attend. 
 

 

Alzheimer Cafe Leixlip ð 
Wednesday September 11th 7-9pm 
Join us at our next Alzheimer Cafe, Wednesday 

September 11th in "The Conservatory", Ryevale 

Nursing Home, Leixlip from 7-9pm. This month, 

Clare Jones, a physiotherapist from Connolly 

Hospital, will talk to us about keeping physically 

active. 
 

Attendance is free of charge and there is plenty 

of parking available www.alzheimercafeleixlip.ie 

 - phone 087 7418512.   
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LUCAN DRAMA  
SHADES OF AUTUMN 
The curtain has risen on another 

year for Lucan Drama and we 

welcome back all our members 

after the lovely Summer break, a well-deserved 

rest, after a hectic but exciting year of Drama. 

Sadly, our much-loved Sheila Corrigan exited for 

pastures new, leaving a void in our hearts but 

also a strong realization that her blithe spirit is 

forever with us. 
 

As the evenings lengthen, we have a host of 

exciting plays on offer to lift your spirits. 
 

We have two acclaimed One-Act comedies, 

firstly, a wonderful farce entitled Shakespeare’s 

a Dick by Mark Kenneally, followed by an 
hilarious piece of absurd theatre called A Little 

Box Of Oblivion by Steven Bean. 
 

These plays will be staged in November at the 

Lucan Spa Hotel, provisionally on 14th, 15th and 

16th. 
 

Readings for the above plays will take place in 

the Lucan Spa Hotel on Tuesday 10th 

September at 8pm.  
 

New members are very welcome. Plenty of help 

is needed backstage, for set building, costume, 

props, lighting and sound or for front-of –house.  

It’s all great fun. 
 

For more information on Lucan Drama find us 

on Facebook or email lucandrama@gmail.com 

Or Phone Marie 0864090903 or 0894900429. 

 

 

 

St Maryõs Friday Photography 
Soirée            St. Mary’s Friday Photography 

Soirée will be back in the Parish Centre starting 
on Friday 13th September at 10.30.   
 

The members have spent the 

summer taking fantastic 

photographs and on return will begin working 

flat out to prepare the best of them for the 

group’s 7th annual exhibition which will take 

place in the Parish Centre at the beginning of 

November and will be the best yet!   There will 

be further details about this event later. 
 

New members are always welcome in the group. 

 
 

FOUND 
Glasses found at Lay-by. 

Phone 6280515 

Lucan Concert Band News 
A big Thank You to D. 

Kennedy Steel Supplies Ltd, 

Palmerstown, for kindly 

sponsoring two new LCB 

Banner Stands!  Thanks to 

all who came and supported 
LCB at our recent Farmleigh 

concert, it was great to see such an appreciative 

audience.  
 

Our next performance is this weekend at the 

Lucan Festival, main stage 12.45 – 13.00. 
 

There is no band rehearsal this coming Monday 

9th September.  
 

Band rehearsals resume Monday 16th 

September 7.30 – 9.30pm St Mary’s Boys 

School 
 

Follow the band online to keep up to date on any 

news, upcoming concerts - Facebook / Instagram 

/ Twitter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Liffey Sound 96.4 FM 

are delighted to be part 

of the Lucan festival 

again this year,  on 

Sunday the 8th, we will 

be broadcasting live from Lucan Garda station at 

2pm for their open day and the family fun day. 
Come over and play a request for family and 

friends! 
 

Well done to the festival committee for 

organising another wonderful Lucan festival! 

Join us for our annual 

DOG WALK 
in aid of Kildare Animal Foundation  

Sunday 8 Sept 
in the beautiful landscaped grounds of 

Castletown House, Celbridge 
Meet in front of house at 12.15pm, Walk 

starts at 12.30 sharp. 
 

Our volunteers will be collecting 

donations on the day. 

ALL dogs on lead  

please so the resident  

wild life will not be  

disturbed 
 

 

Please join us for a lovely relaxed time in 
a stunning venue for a great cause!! 
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Parish Notes 
 

St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 
 

St. Mary’s Youth Music Group:  

Have you a passion for singing or do you play a 

musical instrument? 

Come join our Youth Music in St Mary’s Parish 
Church, Lucan on Thursday 12th of September 

from 7:30pm.  

Our new Music director, Mrs. Sarah McFadden 

will be meeting with all our youth who are 

interested in becoming part of this group.  
 

Christian Meditation :   

We meet each Tuesday at 8pm in The 

Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.    

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

Bethany Group:   

Bethany Group is available to listen to or just be 
there for anyone who is feeling lonely or lost 

following the death of a loved one. We meet on 

the 2nd Monday of each month from 10.30am-

11.30am, also on the 4th Thursday of each month 

from 8pm - 9pm. in The Bungalow.   

Parish Centre – 6217041  
 

Legion of Mary:  

We meet in Room 2 in the Parish Centre every 

Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We are much involved in 

home visits and nursing homes.  With extra help 
we could a wider range of work in the parish.  

Come and join us, you will not regret it.    

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

Holy Communion for the sick and 

housebound: 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

Parish Ministry :  It is an important part of our 

ministry to support people in times of sickness 

and bereavement.  We would greatly appreciate 
it, if you would let us know if someone in your 

family is ill or admitted to hospital.  Ph. 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Patrickõs 

Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 
 

St. Patrick's Prayer Group 

Monday nights in St Patrick's Pastoral Centre 

from 8.30 - 9.15 pm. All welcome. 
 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group:  

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have 

suffered a loss through bereavement or 

otherwise. Grieving is a natural process which 

can be helped by someone listening with 

empathy and understanding.  This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas. We meet on the 

3rd Wednesday of each month from 8pm to 

9pm. 

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 
Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or email:  

stpatrickschurchlucan@gmail.com  

 

Thank You 
A big thank you to all who contributed to the 

collection that was held at St. Patrick’s church 

Esker on the 27th and 28th of July. It was much 

appreciated, we collected €535. Thank you once 

again. 

Éabha Ní Chathasaigh 

Volunteering with Serve Solidarity group. 
 

 

 

 
Anam Cara South 

Dublin  the 

organisation that 

supports bereaved 

parents, are holding a Parent Support Event on 

9th September at 7:20pm in the Maldron Hotel, 

Whitestown way, Tallaght. 

This event is free and open to all bereaved 

parents regardless of the age your child died, the 

circumstances of their death, or whether their 
death was recent or not. 

For more information, see anamcara.ie or call 

our Information Line on 085 2888 888. 
 

Anam Cara Wicklow the organisation that 

supports bereaved parents, is holding a 

Bereavement Information Evening on Monday 

16th September at 7:20pm in The Parkview 

Hotel, Newtown Mount Kennedy. This is a free 

event and open to all bereaved parents. As Anam 
Cara will need to confirm numbers for teas, 

coffees, etc, please RSVP to info@anamcara.ie 

before Friday 13th September or call 01 4045378 

Medjugorje Mass 
 

St Mary's Church, Lucan 
 

Monday 9
th

 September at 7.30pm 
 

(Rosary and Confessions at 6.50pm) 

All Welcome 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
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John Nolan and Rose Eiffe Wed at St. Marys, 7th September 1949 
 

 

 

70 years ago this 

Saturday, the happy 

coupled joined family 

and friends, to 

celebrate their big 

day at St. Mary’s, 

followed by a 
reception at the 

bride’s residence in 

Dodsboro Cottages.  
 

Both are now gone to 

their eternal rewards, 

but will be 

remembered by many 

Lucanians! 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Pic 1: Johnny and Rosie with Fr. Ardiff, 

Bridesmaid Tesie (later Corway), and Best Man 

Vin Ardiff. 
 

Pic 2: Back – Johnny, Jimmy Eiffe.  

Middle – Ester Nolan, Rose Eiffe, Rosie, with 

Rita Eiffe just in front, Simon Eiffe, and Tesie 

Eiffe.  

Front – Dinah Nolan, Sonny and Benny Eiffe.  
 

They honeymooned in exotic Derby with 

Johnny’s sister Rowdy (Ester) and her husband 

Pat Murphy – Pat was a Cork man who came to 

work on the dam in Leixlip around 1946/47, fell 

in love with local girl, Rowdy Nolan, married 

and emigrated to Derby where they raised a 
family.  
 

 

This was shortly after the war, and Irish people 

needed a passport to travel to England at the 

time. When Rosie went to get her passport, she 
discovered that she had never been registered at 

birth, so had quite a bit of paperwork to complete 

to get the document.  
 

The ‘lotus pink’ dress worn by the bride hung in 

the wardrobe for many years, and was regularly 

used by us children for dressing up. Wish we 

could have appreciated what it was back then – it 

must have gotten worn out and thrown out! 
 

It’s lovely to have the above details to pass on to 

future generations – only now can we appreciate 

it!         

 



Birthday Remembrance 
 

Maureen Lally - 82nd Birthday  

Today is full of memories,  

Happiness and tears, 

Of birthday celebrations we have shared 

throughout the years.  

I feel that you are with me in everything I 

do, so I'll celebrate your birthday, 
But I'll spend it missing you.   

Sadly missed by your loving daughter 

Debbie and son-in-law Peter xx  

 
Maureen Lally - 82nd Birthday  

You will never be forgotten Nanny,  

And now your birthday's here 

I'll place some flowers where you lay 

And shed more than a tear.  

I'll whisper 'Happy Birthday Nanny' 

And ask the Lord above 
To kiss you gently on the cheek 

And give you all our love.  

Sadly missed by your loving grandchildren - 

Niamh, Karla & Aine xxx 

 
 
Anniversaries 
 

 

Ned Carroll 

4th Anniversary – 5th September 

In life you lived for those 

You love and those you love remember 

Lovingly remembered by all the family. 

 

Pam Meehan  

6th Anniversary – 9th September 

If memories bring you closer 

We are never far apart 

Not a day do we forget you 

You are always in our heart. 

Love always, John, Anna, Claire and family.  

 

Ann McDonald – Arthur Griffith Park  

1st Anniversary 

'' If Roses grow in Heaven-  

Lord, please pick a bunch for me.  

Place them in my mother’s arms  

And tell her they're from me.  
Tell her that I love her and miss her,  

And when she turns to smile,  

Place a kiss upon her cheek and hold her for a 

while. Because remembering her is easy,  

I do it every day, but there's an ache within my 

heart that will never go away. ''  

From Fiona, Linda, Stephen and Linda’s partner 

Phill  

Ann McDonald – Arthur Griffith Park  

1st Anniversary 

'' You’re Smile -  

Though your smile is gone forever, and your 

hand we cannot touch,  

Still we have so many memories of the one we 

loved so much.  
Your memory is our keepsake with which we 

will never part, God has you in his keeping  

We have you in our hearts.  

It is sad to walk the road alone, instead of side by 

side.  

But to all there comes a moment when the ways 

of life divide.  

You gave us years of happiness,  

Then came sorrow and tears,  

But you left us beautiful memories,  

We will treasure through the years. ''  
From your grandchildren Kevin and Laura 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
A Tribute to Sheila 
Our beloved Sheila Corrigan had a deep bearing 

on all of us who were fortunate enough to have 

her as a friend. She energised all of us in Lucan 

Dramatic Society to broaden our horizons, and 

was always looking forward to a new challenge. 

Sheila was an incredibly positive person, bright 

and cheerful, both in personality and attire. 

The esteem to which she was regarded was 
marked by a huge attendance at her funeral 

Mass. It was intensely emotional and a fitting 

celebration of a life lived to the full. It captured 

the very essence of Sheila’s extraordinary 

qualities perfectly.  

Now that we are left to deal with the emptiness at 

her passing we were privileged to be part of the 

legend that was Sheila. 

 

On behalf of the members of the Wednesday 

club, Niall, Mary and Bernie we offer our 

deepest sympathy to Denise, Tony, Jane, Colm 
and all the Flanagan family. 

Sheila will be forever in our hearts and minds 

with a reservoir of wonderful memories, as we 

struggle to come to terms at her passing. 

Rest in peace dear friend. 

Agnes McMahon. 

 

Notice: 

We do not carry Thanksgiving notices. 

The person who sent one in can reclaim 
their money at the Newsletter Office.  

 

 



After a 6-week break our 

shed reopens on Monday 

09th September. We will 

be open Mon. - Friday, 

10am to 2pm; the Shed can 

be accessed at other hours if 

arrangements are agreed 
beforehand. Our ground floor requires 

preparatory work before being fitted out, this is 

not a huge problem as we currently do not have 

the funds to make significant purchases. We plan 

to complete our upper floor and then design and 

fit out a high quality, safe workshop -once we 

have the funds to buy tools and equipment. We 

continue to seek the advice of anybody with 

hands-on experience of laying out/setting up a 

workshop and we urge people who have power 

tools or hardwoods they no longer use to 
consider gifting them to us -we will make good 

use of any such donation. 
 

Our next open, general meeting is on Monday 

16th September; 18.30 to 19.50 in Lucan 

Library. This meeting will allow the committee 

deliver updates on key projects, including our 

upcoming Constitution review. Our general 

meetings provide attendees with an opportunity 

to voice their opinions and/or bring forward 

suggestions. Member or not, if you have an idea 

or suggestion you'd like to share with us do come 
along. 
 

A date for your diary:  our 2019 AGM will be 

held on Wednesday 09th October 2019, 18.30 to 

19.50 in Lucan Library. Attendance at this 

meeting is strictly limited to paid-up members 

(please underline the latter italic section.  EJB). 

Proposed amendments or additions to our 

Constitution will be presented, discussed and 

decided upon at our AGM. We urge members; 

"read your Constitution document carefully with 

the intention of proposing and debating 
amendments or additions".  We are contactable at 

our shed, rear of IWA premises, or online at 

MensShedLucan@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Comhaltas Ceoltóirí Éireann - Leamhcáin 
Traditional Irish Music Classes 

The branch is very proud to announce that we 

will be hosting the 2020 Dublin Fleadh Cheoil 

right here in the heart of Lucan. We are also very 

proud of our participants in the recent Dublin and 

Leinster Fleadhs and in particular to our winner 

of the U18 All-Ireland whistle competition in 

Drogheda. To celebrate this, we are offering a 

25% discount to new beginners in a limited 

number of classes in the upcoming year. (Terms 

and Conditions apply, see website). 
Registration for classes will be on the third Wed 

of September (18th) at 7pm in Gaelscoil Naomh 

Pádraig. We will have a limited number of 

instruments for rental. We also welcome all 

musicians who wish to join any of our existing 

groups and Céilí Bands. Participation in bands 

and groups is free (if taking classes too). We also 

welcome anyone who would like to get involved 

either with the Fleadh or with assisting with 

running the branch. 

www.lucancomhaltas.com  lucan@comhaltas.net 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Celbridge Camera Club 
Celbridge Camera Club (CCC) will be starting 

back on Monday September 9th at 8:00pm in 

the Slip Hall, Celbridge, beside the Church of 

Ireland at Castletown Gates. The club will run a 

beginners course and it will be possible to sign 

up for this course in the club from Monday 9th 

onwards. You do not have to be a member to 
sign up for the beginners course. Throughout the 

year we have guest speakers and run tutorials on 

how to enhance your photos and improve your 

skills. 

We have in-club competitions at novice, 

intermediate and advanced levels. CCC is one of 

the largest, longest established and most 

successful camera clubs in Ireland and new 

members are always welcome. See the club 

website, www.celbridgecameraclub.net 

ôCđPLA FOCALõ CLUB 
Where: Lucan Sarsfields Clubhouse 

When: Every Monday –  

Starting Monday Sept 23 

Time: 8.00pm to 9pm 

Two groups 1. Beginners. 2. Advanced 

Learn to speak Irish in a fun way.  

Learn 20 new words and 20 new phrases 

each night.     Interested?  
Cost: Donation if desired to Nagarhope 

Fáilte roimh gach duine 

 

 

 

Swim for RESPECT 
www.respect.ie 

Calling All Teams / Families / Individuals 

Sunday 6th October at Aura De Paul 

Swimming Pool, Navan Road 
 

All monies go towards 

the refurbishment of a 

community house on 

the Cabra Road 

For more Information please contact 01-

6856502 / www.respect.ie 
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Birdie is looking forward to 

a great weekend at Lucan 

Festival! 

Between Vikings and 

Fireworks at the Weir on 

Friday Night, and a trip to 

the Demesne (grounds of 
Lucan House), on Saturday, 

we’ll be really in the mood for the great Fun Day 

on Sunday. 

Events run from 12.30pm, so get yourselves to 

the village for a great day of all kinds of 

entertainment – Hopefully, the sun will be in 

attendance too! 

 

Heart-stopping watching the Dubs on Sunday 

last, but hopefully they’ll do the 5 on Saturday 

next, and we’ll have Dublin Ladies to keep an 
eye on the following day. 

 

More School Art – We spotted this creation at 

Scoil Áine, in Esker! The scene shows a canoeist 

coming over Lucan Weir, perhaps a nod to the 

Liffey Descent!  Well done to the artist! 

 

 

Liffey Descent - The 60th International Liffey 

Descent will take place on Saturday, September 

14th. The 18-mile canoeing race starts at the K 

Club in Straffan and finishes at the Garda Boat 

Club in Islandbridge. Busy Saturday all round! 

 

Spotted ‘Christmas’ in a supermarket in Lucan 
already – God help us! 

 
 

 
 
Lucan ICA 
Tues 10th: Crafts in Room 4, 

10am – 12. 
 

Wed 11th: Fun Night. Social 

Night – game of Scattegories. 
 

Get well wishes to Josie Carey and Mary Duffy. 

Hope to see you both very soon.  

 
 

 

Lucan Senior Citizens 
We re-open on Wednesday 11th September, 

10.30 – 12.30, in St. Mary’s Parish Centre. 
 

We look forwad to welcoming all our members 

back after the summer holidays. 
 

New members are always welcome. Lease call to 

the Parish Centre any Wednesday morning.  

 
 

 

St. Maryõs Mother and Toddlers 
The Mother and Toddler group will be starting 

back on Thursday 19th September at St. Mary’s 

Parish Centre, from 10.30am. 

 

 

 

Peopleõs Art & Craft Fair Lucan 2019 
Open call for artists and crafters to 

Participate in this year’s “People’s 
Art & Craft Fair”, Saturday Oct. 12th- 

Sunday Oct.13th. 

The venue is Church of Ireland Parish 

Centre & St Andrew’s Church, Main 

Street, Lucan. 

The fee for the weekend for artists is €45 per 

stand and €45 per 6ft table for crafters. 

Please contact us at peoplesartlucan@gmail.com 

for a booking form as soon as possible as places 

will fill up quickly and we have limited space. 

We look forward to hearing from you. 

mailto:peoplesartlucan@gmail.com


CHOO L  

NEWS  
 

 
Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
English: Congratulations to Tristan Belen from 

3Ash who won the prestigious Patrick Kavanagh 

Junior Poetry Award this week. This is a 

National Competition open to second-level 

students throughout country so Tristan had a lot 

of competition for the top award. Tristan’s poem 

was entitled “Falling in love with the sky”, a love 

poem about being completely mesmerised by 

another person, a universal and timeless theme 

that we can all relate to. Tristan was in Prague 

earlier this year and attended a poetry reading by 

the acclaimed Youth Poet Laureate of Los 
Angeles Rhiannon McGavin. Her coming-of-age 

poems about issues that all young people can 

relate to struck a chord with Tristan as he felt her 

words and poems truly spoke for him and 

articulated some of his own deep feelings and 

emotions. Inspired by her touching and relevant 

poems, Tristan began composing his own poems 

in his notebook, initially writing in blank style, 

before he gradually become more familiar and 

confident with poetic techniques and structure. 

He currently has numerous poems on his 
Instagram page, which have attracted over 

100,000 followers to date! He has also had a 

digital book of poems published on Wattpad 

entitled “An Abundance of Thoughts”, a 

collection of over 200 poems about such 

universal themes such as loss, love, friendship 

and growing up.  He is also currently working on 

a second book of poems, due to be published 

later this year. Tristan’s remarkable passion for 

poetry is inspiring to witness and he is looking 

forward to attending the three-day Patrick 
Kavanagh Weekend which takes place in 

Inniskeen from Friday 27th-Sunday 29th 

September. Tristan will be accompanied by his 

family and he will be presented with his 

certificate and 1st prize at the presentation 

ceremony on the Saturday. Tristan’s English 

teacher Mr. Sweetman is naturally exceptionally 

proud of Tristan, as are all of his classmates, and 

indeed the whole school. Tristan is a wonderfully 

mature, respectful, diligent, positive, co-

operative and modest young student and a 

wonderful ambassador for the school. This award 
is thoroughly deserved and hopefully the 1st of 

many in the field of poetry in the coming years 

for our budding young poet.  

Exam news: Congratulations to all of our 

Leaving Cert students who received their results 

recently. As usual there was a mix of emotions as 

students opened the dreaded envelopes but in 

general most students did better than they 

expected so well done to all. Once again the 

uptake in Higher Level subjects was very 
encouraging. In many subject areas, the uptake at 

Higher Level was well above the National 

Average so it is great to see so many of our 

students pushing themselves to the maximum of 

their ability.  
 

This year’s cohort of students were the first 

beneficiaries of the school’s new “Targeted 

System” which involved each student setting 

specific targets in each subject at the start of the 

year. This approach took the focus off the points 

race to some degree and encouraged students to 

set attainable and ambitious targets in their 

subjects in collaboration with their teachers. The 
students’ exam results were tracked throughout 

the year and the students remained in constant 

contact with their Year Head, Careers and 

Guidance Department, as well as their classroom 

teachers, who all offered advice, encouragement 

and support whenever needed. The end result 

was a noticeable improvement in grades with 

11% of students attaining over 500points and 

almost 1 in 3 students scoring over 400 points. 

Well done to these students on their diligence 

and dedication throughout the past number of 
years.  
 

Of course, it was not all about then high 
achievers on Results Day. Many students 

achieved their goals after years of hard work and 

effort. Results are relative of course and some of 

the happiest students were those that did their 

best and achieved results that reflected their 

ability, effort and dedication. The Learning 

Support Department were especially proud of the 

achievements of the students so Results Day in 

the school was a positive and upbeat place to be!  
 

To those students who have started 3rd level 

education this week, we wish them every success 

in the future. To those who will be exploring and 

pursuing other avenues, we too wish them well 

in their endeavours and assure them all of a 
warm welcome back in the CBS whenever they 

feel like taking a trip down memory lane!  
 

To our current TY and 5th yr students, we wish 

those who did their Junior Cert in June well 

when they receive their results on 4th October 

(later than usual this year) and hopefully their 

hard work and diligence will be rewarded with 

good results.  
 
 
 
 

 
 



Lucan Community College 
A Spaceman came travelling to Lucan and the 

World:  We are delighted to share the exciting 

news that Commander Chris Hadfield will 

conference call with Lucan Community College 

students next month. Commander Hadfield is 

one of NASA’s most famous astronauts after 
capturing the imagination of the world during his 

time on the International Space Station in 2013.  
 

 

Everyone in Lucan Community College is 

grateful that Commander Hadfield has made time 

in his busy schedule to talk to our students as 

part of our Space Week 2019 activities. We 

would love to gather as many great questions as 

possible so are asking all of our school 

community the simple question – what would 

you ask an astronaut? Please send any questions 

with students to give to their science teachers 
over the coming weeks.  
 

Lucan CC Parents Association hosting their 

1st meeting on September 10th in the college: 

The College’s Parents Association will host their 

first meeting of this new school year on the 10th 

September at 7.30pm in the college. The Parents 

Association would love to use the occasion of 

this first meeting to welcome new members, 

whether your children are in the college already 

or if they are new students to us. 

The Parents Association is great way to get 

involved in school life, get to know other parents 

and contribute in a voluntary capacity. As 
always, the College would like to thank the 

Parents Association for their continued work 

over the years and look forward to working 

closely with them again over the coming year. 
 

HSE immunisation programme for all 1st year 

students: Our first year students will receive 

their HSE immunisations as part of the state’s 

Post-Primary programme. As a school, we are 

happy to support the HSE as they roll out their 

vaccination programme. We are aware that 

parents can have questions about the programme. 

Please see our website, www.lucancc.ie, for 

details and information from the HSE. The 
details provided are designed to help to answer 

those questions. This year also sees the HPV 

vaccine being offered to boys as well as girls for 

the first time. This places Ireland with 20 other 

countries in the world now offering this vaccine 

to both boys and girls. Permission forms will be 

sent home over the coming week and we ask 

parents to ensure that all forms are returned 

promptly to ensure the smooth delivery of this 

important health-prevention programme. 

 

 

 

Adamstown Community College 
Extra-Curricular Activities:  As the new term 

gets under way a lot of extra-curricular activities 

are being organised. There are a huge range of 

activities to suit all interests. These include: 

Gaelic football, hurling, rugby, soccer, 

badminton, athletics, chess and choir. We would 

encourage all students to consider getting 

involved in one of the many activities on offer. 

We would also ask parents to encourage their 
children to get involved as it is very positive for 

their wellbeing. Thanks to all the staff who give 

up their time to make these opportunities 

available to the students. 
  

Afterschool Supervised Study: The school is 

running afterschool study every Monday – 

Thursday from 3.30-5.30. This an excellent 

resource especially for students in exam years. It 

provides a quiet place to study and helps students 

prepare for the state exams by working in an 

exam style environment. Information and prices 

are available from the school office.  
 

Wellbeing: The first years in ACC have begun 

their wellbeing classes this week. This is a new 

course as part of the Junior Cycle that puts the 

following indicators of wellbeing at the forefront 
of student learning: active, responsible, resilient, 

connected, respected and aware. Students will be 

doing a range of active learning 

methodologies in the following modules: 

introduction to wellbeing, study skills, 

restorative practice, digital safety and healthy 

habits. They made a great start on their 

mindfulness colouring and meditation today.  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown Tea Dance  
Palmerstown Community and Youth 

Centre (beside Supervalu) Upr Kennelsfort 

Rd 

Sunday 3pm ð 6pm  

September 22 nd  

ð Chris Dallat  
 

Contact No: 01-6166981 

 

http://www.lucancc.ie/


St Josephõs College 
Our 180 first year students are settling into 

secondary school very nicely! They are being 

well looked after, by their tutors, year head Ms 

Byrne and our Cinnire Team.  The twelve-

student, Cinnire team, have the responsibility of 

making life for our incoming 1st years as 
comfortable as possible. The twelve girls were 

appointed at the end of 4th year, after undergoing 

an interview process. We wish the girls the very 

best wishes in their special duties this year! 

Joey’s friendship committee were on the corridor 

during lunchtimes this week, answering student 

queries about extra curricular activities and other 

events in the school. Well-done girls! Your 

contribution is greatly appreciated!  

 

The date for issuing Junior Certificate Results 

has been announced as Friday 4th of October. We 

know our 4th years are eagerly awaiting their 

results and we wish them every success! 
 

Basketball training starts this Friday for 3rd, 4th, 

5th and 6th years. We are very grateful to Ms 

Dineen for the time she gives to this activity. We 

had great success with our basketball teams last 
year – long may it continue! 

On Monday, all of our 2nd year students learned 

how to develop a better mindset and study habits, 

to help them reach their true potential with 

Amazing Brains ‘Drive for Results’ programme.  
 

We were very proud to see past pupil, Eleanor 

Ryan Doyle named on the Irish Women’s Senior 

Soccer team, in their game against Montenegro 

on Tuesday. Well done to all on a great result! 
 

Parents’ Association Notices: If you would like 

to support our fundraising clothing collection, 

you can drop bags of clothing to our school 

reception up until Friday 20th September. 
 

School website https://stjosephslucan.com  

Follow us on Twitter: @STJosephs3 

 

60th Wedding Anniversary 
This week Peter and Patty were joined by family 

and friends in Kenny's of Lucan to celebrate 60th 

years married. The huge extended Dobbs and 

Brady family, together with friends, made for a 

great afternoon of catching up, lots of stories and 

laughter. Peter jnr came home from France and 
Garrett with grandson Ruaridh came home from 

Edinburgh as a surprise to bring all the family 

together for the celebration. The sun came out in 

the afternoon and the party spilled out into 

Kenny's courtyard where everyone enjoyed a 

delicious BBQ. The party started at 3pm, and 

then moved into Kennys lounge where they 

partied until late in the evening. 
 

Peter and Patty met in the Premier Cinema Lucan 

(later the Grove) in October 1952. Patty worked 

as an Usherette. Peter, a brilliant mimic, 

imitating Kevin Anderson (the boss) loudly 

complained on the balcony of the cinema 
"Young Lady, you are not doing that right, check 

with the customers where they would like to be 

seated". It was quite dark in the Cinema and 

Patty thought it was Kevin and got a bit of a 

fright. She soon found out it was Peter when she 

heard everyone falling around laughing. She 

forgave him and they started dating. Patty and 

Peter both say, "don't take life too seriously". It 

certainly did the trick, they are together almost 

70 years and married for 60. Peter's family are 

many generations in Leixlip and Patty many 

generations in Lucan.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter and Patty holidayed for their honeymoon in 
Salthill and then moved home into Dodsboro 

Cottages,Lucan where they have lived very 

happily for 60 years. 

https://stjosephslucan.com/


Councillor Shane Moynihan ï Fianna 

Fáil.  (Palmerstown-Fonthill) 
Email: smoynihan@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 
Ph: 087 7840898. facebook.com/cllrshanemoynihan 

Twitter: @shanemoynihan 
Instagram: cllrshanemoynihan 

Lucan Festival: Congratulations to the Lucan 

Festival Committee on pulling together yet 

another compelling programme of events! I’m 
looking forward to welcoming the Vikings amid 

the fireworks this week! 
Heritage App for Lucan Village: I have 

requested information on whether or not the 

innovative Heritage App developed for 

Clondalkin Village will be rolled out to other 

villages, including Lucan and Palmerstown.  

Public Realm Improvement Works in Lucan:  

I am following up on progress in relation to 

certain works promised, including footpath repair 

in Foxborough and fencing near Glenvale.  
Abandoned vehicles: Over the past few months, 

I’ve been happy to help residents have 

abandoned vehicles removed from their estates. 

If you feel that there is an abandoned vehicle in 

your vicinity, please contact me and I can advise 

on how to get it removed.  

 

John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil 
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie Phone: 01 6183792. 

HPV Vaccine: I’m calling on all parents in my 

constituency to seriously consider making sure 

that their teenage children in first year get 
vaccinated for the HPV vaccine when school 

teams visit their schools this month and prevent 

the many types of cancers that this virus causes. 

Parents need to get the facts, get informed and 

make the decision to get their teens vaccinated. 

The HPV vaccine saves lives by protecting girls 

and boys from developing cancer when they 

grow up. Our local professional schools team in 

the area can be contacted on the numbers below 

and parents can visit the website www.hpv.ie  

 
Cllr Paul Gogarty-Independent and 
Green.  
Tel: 087-2752489.  Email: info@paulgogarty.com 
Hillhouse planning application: For those who 

may not have spotted it earlier, the application 

for 21 apartments at Hillhouse beside the 

bollards at Lucan Heights was refused 

permission, something I welcome. To date there 

has been no appeal to An Bord Pleanala but there 

are still a number of weeks to go. 
Ballyowen Lane: Have motion coming up to 

look at the park at this location as it is not being 

put to optimum use and there have been reports 

of antisocial behaviour. 

Lay-by at St Joseph’s College: I’ve requested a 

number of actions at the lay-by beside St 

Joseph’s College. These include trimming the 

hedging interfering with the footpath, the 

covering up of a sign along this location and also 

for the Council to consider moving the no entry 

sign given that cars keep going down the wrong 
way. 

 
Gino Kenny TD ï People Before Profit 
Phone: 01-6183816. Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie  

BusConnects – Core Bus Corridor Project: 

Please note that there will be a meeting of the 

Lucan to City Centre Community Forum in The 

West County Hotel, Chapelizod on Wednesday 

18th September @ 6.30pm. If you wish to attend 

this forum please email the link below. 

cbc@busconnects.ie 

 

Transport Users 
There are many cycle lanes 

throughout Dublin but with very few cyclists on 

them except near the city centre. The main cause 

of this lack of cycling on these lanes is body heat 

caused by cycling and many cyclists don't like 

going into work in this condition. This problem 

can be addressed by electric bikes and e-scooters. 

The electric bike user can use the battery going 
to work to ease this problem. The electric bikes 

makes it easier for users to travel longer 

journeys, ideal to use bus lanes as this e-bike 

travels faster than the ordinary bike and causes 

less delays to buses. This is another option to 

reduce car numbers. These should be regulated 

and made legal with safety in mind. T. Newton 

086 3127364.  

 

 

Liffey Valley Park Alliance 
On Sunday next L.V.P.A. 
will again be participating 

in the final day of Lucan 

Festival, bringing the 

popular birds of prey and 

wild life to the Village 

Green. The birds have been 

a big attraction at previous festivals particularly 

with the kiddies. Our stand will be located in the 

Village Green from midday. 

L.V.P.A. continues to work for the conservation 

of our lovely Liffey Valley and its landscapes. 
We always look forward to meeting and 

discussing with the many friendly people at the 

Festival. How can we all play a part in protecting 

our unique environmental heritage?  

Joe Byrne P.R.O. 
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Some disappointment last weekend with 
Senior Camogie and Minor A hurlers losing out 

in Championship. Next up for Senior Camogie is 

St Jude’s away on the 7th September at the 

unusual time of 5pm. A good result for our 

Minor B hurlers though and Minor Ladies 

footballers opened their Championship with a 

good win on Monday night. There was plenty of 

good results in Juvenile Camogie with 5 out of 6 

teams recording Championship wins. Juvenile 

Ladies football also opened their Championship 

with some mixed results 15A drew with 

Ballyboden, 13A won, 13B lost out to Clontarf 
away however the 14B girls were able to come 

back from Clontarf with a good win. During the 

week our 3rd and 4th Camogie teams also began 

their Championships, 3rd lost and 4th won. This 

weekend is the start of the Minor football 

Championship, with our As home to Kilmacud 

Crokes, and the Bs away to Raheny both at 

11am. CCC have informed clubs that the Hurling 

Championship games go ahead as scheduled, so 

a busy Sunday this weekend with all three 

hurling teams in Championship action. Senior 
Hurlers play Whitehall with the winner through 

to a QtrFinal at 4.15pm Parnell Park, Jnr As play 

a relegation playoff away to Commercials at 

11am and the Jnr Bs play a home quarterfinal at 

3pm.  
 

A great crowd enjoyed the new BIG screen in 

the function room on All Ireland Final day and it 

was great to have such an atmosphere in the club, 

hopefully we can replicate it more often. 
 

Lotto. There was no winner of the 

lotto on the 29th August, Numbers 
were 1, 7, 24 and 27. Next weeks’ 

jackpot is €12,200, next draw will 

be managed by Frank Fleming.  

Lucky Dips: Niamh Clandillon, Joe+Margaret 

Byrne (€50), Louise Whelan, Kevin McCarthy 

and Brendan Wright. Play Online or Tickets can 

be purchased at the Club, or in Kenny’s Vesey 

Arms. 
 

Bingo Wednesdays 8:30pm.  
 

Club Shop is back OPEN. The Shop will be 
open Thursdays 7-8.30pm and Saturdays 10am-

12 
 

The Lucan Credit  Union Academy has also re-

commenced for the boys and begins again for the 

girls this Saturday 7th.  

 
 

 

Cúpla Focal Club returns on Monday 23rd 

September, time 8pm-9pm, two groups, 

beginners and advanced, learn to speak Irish in a 

fun way. Interested? Fáilte roimh cách. 
 

The List  for the draw for  All  Ireland Final 

Replay tickets is up in the Clubhouse, on 

notice board between Function Room and 

Toilets. All  full  (paid up) members aged 16 

and over on the 1st January 2019 are entitled 

to enter the draw.  
 

The Bar has returned to full  opening hours 

following the Summer Recess, a big thanks to all 

our Volunteers who help out and we hope they 

enjoyed their summer break,  
 

I remember that Summer in Dublin, and the 

Liffey as it stank like hell….YES a date for  

your DIARY  28th September Bagatelle will  be 

live in the clubhouse…tickets can be purchased 

on the club website or from the Bar or any 

Executive member…only €20 for what will be a 

great night’s entertainment. 
 

We have got a great response for  Staidear agus 

Sport event again in September thanks to all 

who have volunteered. The Event will be an 

evening event on Monday 30th September. If 
anyone is interested they can contact Seamus, 

087 218 9960. 
 

U14LF D6 Championship 

Friday 30 August 18:45, St Anne’s Park 

Clontarf B 3-0, 4-6 Lucan Sarsfields 

After an unlucky first half with the ball bouncing 

off Clontarf's crossbar all the time, Lucan girls 

recovered nicely in the second half. We had a lot 

of spectacular plays, and ten scores in just 25 

minutes. 
 

The Under 10 Camogie girls returned to training 

this week after a summer break which saw us 

host a visiting team from Belfast Sarsfields, as 

well as taking part in the half time mini games at 

both the Dublin Senior Camogie matches against 

Meath and Cork. The girls then returned to Go 

Games action on Saturday as we travelled with 

three teams to take on St. Vincent’s. There were 

some fantastic performances from the girls on 

Saturday throughout the three teams, with lots of 

lifting & striking, and blocking on display. The 
girl’s bravery and team work are really 

developing and there were some lovely passing 

moves which was great to see. 

 

 

 



 

LUCAN HARRIERS A.C. 

Lucan Harriers Parkrun Takeover in Griffeen 
Park.Ceara Kerrigan penned a special poem to 

promote our 5mile Road next Sunday. 
 

Welcome to Griffeen parkrun, event #325 

Brought to you today in Lucan Harrier style 

I hope barcodes are printed, they don't cost a 

dime, 

Because we know the golden rule, no barcode 

no   

South Dublin County Council, deserve a big 

thanks, 

For the use of the park, for this free weekly 
prance. 

Remember that our access is not exclusive,  

so smile and give way to the other park users. 

For any children under 11s, the rules say you 

must run,  

With a responsible adult or else your dad or your 

mum 

Dogs are also welcome, but just one on a short 

lead,  

So we can all take part safely, and our event can 

succeed. 
We have a few first timers, today on the course, 

So let's give them a cheer and a bit of support. 

For those who are new and don't know your way 

around 

We have two bridges that get slippery so please 

don't fall to the ground. 

Now for the milestones which I couldn't rehearse 

So bear with me while I stray from the rhyming 

verse. (Congrats to John Collins and Gary 

Denner on their 200th runs!) 

Are there any other milestones here today? 

Now is your chance to get your hooray. 
Are there any tourists visiting today? 

Where are you from folk? You've come a long 

way. 

You've picked a good week, to decide to attend,  

It is a takeover by Lucan Harriers, which means 

cake at the end 

You can easily spot us in the high-viz vests,  

A few have already been out to do the pre course 

checks 

We've got timekeepers, scanners and marshals 

who are key 
We have pacers in orange to help get that PB 

We have a fantastic new track, which will open 

next week 

It's tartan and smooth and looks very sleek. 

We are having a road race to mark the event 

Five miles around Lucan, it'll be time very well 

spent. 

So come join us next Sunday morning, 

We promise you won't regret it. 

We'll even post up the link after,  

in case you forget it. 

Finally, our future roster has a lot of blank 
space,  

So our own Fiona will be on the chase, 

Chat to her after if you think you can assist, 

She'll be delighted to add your name to the list. 

So timekeepers are you ready? 

Let’s kick off this show 

Fingers on stop watches. 

It's three two one go 

 

Lucan Harriers and Ireland international athlete 

Aoife Coffey came 17th last week in u18 World 

Mountain Racing in Italy .Top placed of all the 

17 Irish runners on either team. Very fast and 

technical course - high temperatures. It was great 

going for her in those conditions and 2 places 

higher than last time.   Well done Aoife we are 

all very proud of you. This week our very own 

Carol Kearney and Annette Durkan head to Italy 

for the World Masters 200m and 400m 

Championships. We are all wishing you the very 
best of luck and are confident you'll do your 

Coach Gerry Martin and Lucan Harriers Club 

proud. 

Anne Whelan, Breda Smyth and Edith at 
Griffeen Parkrun. 



ST. MARY'S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 

Results for Monday 2/9/2019 
N/S  

1st Jacinta McKelvey & Marguerite Cunningham 

2nd Pearl Hynes & Rosemary McGavock 

3rd William Feeney & Margaret Nardone 

E/W 
1st Bridie Nestor & Nuala Joyce 

2nd Phil Delvin & Monica Gaffney 

3rd Lulu Van Cauwelaert & Gill Powell. 

 

LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
18 Stableford (Nett) 

30 August - 1 September 2019 

Gents Class 1 winner - Philip Sweeney - 45pts 

Gents Class 2 winner - Sean McGrath - 47pts 
Gents Class 3 winner - Eamon Kenny - 51pts 

Ladies Class 1 winner - Angela Shanahan - 44pts 

Ladies Class 2 winner - Trish Anderson - 47pts 

 

Club Mixed Fourball  

We held our Club Mixed Fourball last 

weekend and congratulations to the winners 

Tracey Smith and Philip Sweeney and to the 

beaten finalists Orla Creevey and Damian 

Creevey.  We thank our sponsors Maureen 

Murtagh and Bill Wynne. 

 
Congratulations – Dublin Matchplay 

Winners  

What a weekend the Lucan Club had last 

weekend in the Dublin Matchplay.  In our 

ladies Intermediate section we had Tracey Smith 

beating Barbara Furlong on the 1st playoff hole.   

In our ladies senior section we had Philo 

Condron winning on the 31st hole. Then came the 

Gents finals and in all the three grades we were 

represented. Alan Doyle was beaten in the Gents 

Junior grade. In the Inter Grade David Lee was 
the winner and in the Senior Grade we had Chris 

Gallagher beating Anthony Malone on the 1st 

playoff hole. Anthony was the defending 

champion and came so close to doing it back to 

back.  Congratulations to Alex Keegan who got 

through to the semi finals of the under 16 

Matchplay. You are having a great year Alex and 

well done to you.   

  

Condolences  

It is with deep sadness that we learned last 

weekend of the death of Sonny Murtagh R.I.P.    
Sonny and Maureen were members of our Club 

prior to their move away from Lucan.   The 

committee and members wish to extend their 

sincere sympathies to his wife Maureen and 

family.   
 

 

New Members Welcome – Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 
family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry – best time to call 

is at the weekend or contact us at 

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 

 

Hall/Room for Hire  

Please note that we have a hall/room for hire 

from 7pm weekdays – short term or long term 

hire/lease will be considered.   Please contact the 
secretary by letter or email 

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 

 

Dublin Matchplay Champions 2019 – Philo 

Condron, Chris Gallagher, Tracey Smith and 

David Lee. 
 

 

Gents Captain Noel Ryan, Club Mixed Fourball 

winners Philip Sweeney & Tracey Smith, Vice 

Lady Captain Barbara Furlong and President 
Noel Leonard.  
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Church Notices  -  Sunday 8 th  September 2019  
 

Twenty - third Sunday in Ordinary T ime 
 

 
St. Mary's Lucan 
 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

Weekday Masses:   

Monday to Saturday 10am. 
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament:  

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm - 4pm 

and Saturday 7.30pm – 9.00pm 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:     

Saturday after 10am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

Baptisms:  Baptism will take place every 

weekend.  We ask parents to call to the 

Sacristy to book at least one month 

before ceremony. 
 

Deepest Sympathy to the wife, family 
and friends of Mark Maher, Hermitage 

Manor. May he rest in peace. 

 
 

 

 

St. Andrewôs Church of Ireland 
Sunday:   

St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  
St. Maryôs, Leixlip 11.30am 

 

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
Sunday:  

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children's Ministry 

 
 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
Sunday:  

9.45am - Holy Communion 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00pm, 9am, 10.30am and 12 

noon Folk Mass 
 

Weekday Masses:  

Monday to Saturday: 10am 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturday morning after 10am Mass and Saturday 

evening between 6:15 - 6:50pm.  
 

Baptisms: 

1st and 3rd Sundays at 12.45pm and 2nd Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 
Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  

 
 
 
Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 10.30am and 12 noon 
 

 

Weekday Masses: Monday to Friday:  9.15am 
and Saturday at 10am 
 

 

 Adoration and Prayer:  

Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

 

Baptisms:   

Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 
 

 

Baptist Church 
Pastor Les Hill,  

Church Office: 085-190 2454 

Web: www.LucanChurch.com 

 
 

 

http://www.lucanchurch.com/

